
Priest River Elementary Board Report 
Prepared May 16, 2025 

  

Enrollment:     Apr. 344 May 345 June 345 

Activities/Celebrations:  
 

●​ Perfect Attendance Field Trip to Park - 120 students went to the park on June 4th.  We had a 
picnic lunch, rootbeer floats, played outdoor games, and enjoyed the playground equipment. 

●​ Field Days - On May 29 & 30 we had our K-3 & 4-6 Field Days. There were so many fun 
activities.  The students had a blast. Thank you Mr. Perry, our PTO, and so many parent and 
staff volunteers. 
 

Curriculum/Instruction: 
  

●​  Elementary PLC Professional Development Days – June 10th & 11th​
 On Tuesday June 10 K-12 met with Kim Keaton to look at our Spring Data. Then K-6 
grade-level Professional Learning Communities (PLCs) continued their work on developing 
Proficiency Scales  and Common Formative Assessments (CFAs) aligned to essential standards 
for our new report cards.  

●​ WBCSD PLC Guided Coalition Convening in Boise - June 9 & 10th 
Our Guided Coalition presented the progress we have made this year, and were able to watch 
other Guided Coalitions share their accomplishments.  It was great to see that we are on track, 
and get many great ideas from other teams doing PLC work in the state.  We also attended a 
training on Design in 5, the essential phases to create engaging assessment practices.  
 

Spring IRI and ISAT Data:  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Overall Reading Results School Wide K-3 

 Proficient (On Grade Lvl) Strategic (Near/Below) Intensive (Far Below) 

FALL 61% 26% 23% 

SPRING 70% 19% 12% 

 



ISAT Data -  
 

ELA Percent Proficient Percent Adequate Growth 

4th Grade 46% 57% 

5th Grade 38% 48% 

6th Grade 45% 48% 

 
 

Mathematics Percent Proficient Percent Adequate Growth 

4th Grade 49% 63% 

5th Grade 35% 60% 

6th Grade 28% 57% 

 
 
Community Outreach: 
 

●​ 6th Grade Jump Up to PRLJr/SrHS – June 3rd​
6th Grade students from PRE, PLE, and IDH visited PRLJr/SrH on June 3rd. The student 
rotated between 7th Grade English, Math, Science, Social Studies Classrooms, and a school 
tour.  The event ended with  games led by the PRLJr/SrH Leadership students, and a lunch 
provided by the PRE PTO. Huge thank you to all who helped make it a great event for our future 
7th graders.  
 

●​ PRE Annual Art Show - May 20th 
Rachel Davis held our annual Art Show from 4-6 pm at Olive Oyl venue on May 20th. It was a 
great success bringing in over $600 in donations. The art show had sculpture, paintings, chair 
designs, and so much more.  Huge thanks to Rachel Davis and her family for setting it up and 
taking it down! 
 

 

​
 
   Upcoming Events:    

Aug 11 - Office Opens 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Kindergarten Roundup -  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRE ART SHOW -  
 

 



4th Qtr Perfect Attendance Field Trip 
 

  
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                      



PRE EasyCBM Data - 2024-25 School Year 
Fall/Winter/Spring (White/proficient, yellow/progressing, red/below) 
 

Reading - 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Math 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


